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Board & School 
 

Ehara taku toa I te toa takitahi 
Engari he toa takitini 

 

My strength is not that of an Individual  
but that of a collective 

Next Newsletter: Thursday 30th July 2020  
 

All items for the next newsletter are due by:  

12 noon, Tuesday 28th July 2020 

Coming events 
 

Jun 26 Tech Arts for Y7 & 8 starts 
 29 BOT  Meeting, 7.00 pm 
Jul   1 Oxford Pie orders due 
   2 School wide Sport Festival 
   3 End of Term 2 
 20 Term 3 Starts 
 31 X Country at Arohena School 
Aug 21 Teacher Only Day (TOD) 
 28 E-Z Junior Winter Sports 
 29 Oxford Pies delivered to school 
Sept   4 E-Z Senior Winter Sports 
 25 Term 3 Ends 
Oct 12 Term 4 Starts 
 27 Teacher Only Day (TOD) 
Nov 20 E-Z Athletics 
Dec  15 Last Day  


 

The next Board Of Trustees Meeting  
will be held in the Pukeatua School staff room 

on Monday  29th June 2020  
at 7.00 pm  

Everyone is most welcome to come along  

Thursday 25 June 2020 

       Farewell To:  
 Amelia Austin   
Tessa Chappell   
Bianca Llubit 

Emily & Ryan Phillips 
We wish you well at your next school 

Welcome To:  
Maia Cheer  NE 

Shelby Duncan  NE 
Indigo Hogg  NE 
Bradley Taylor  Y1 
Jaiden Molina  Y4 

Tau Tatana  Y7 
Oliver Y6 & Lachlan Y2 McLean 
Hailee Y4 & Khloe Y2 Shelley 

DJ Smallman  Y4 
Audrey Y6 & Arianna Y4 Calingacion 

Jonah Anderson  NE 
Jake Hemingway  NE 

 

The roll now stands at 91 

FREE MOBILE EAR  
CLINIC FOR CHILDREN 

 

Glue ear assessment and management, 
Wax /foreign body removal,  

Grommet check,  
Treatment of discharging Ears 

 

The mobile clinic will be at: 
Kihikihi Primary School 

 

Wednesday, 29 July 
 10.30 am - 11.30 pm 

 

Drop-in, No appointment needed  
 

All children must be accompanied by a parent or 
caregiver 

For enquiries contact: 
07-838-3565 ext 22094 

Welcome, everyone.  It seems like such a long time 
since a full newsletter has been published, what a 
weird old year it has been!!  Lets hope the remainder 
of the year goes well for everyone.  But in the mean 
time, stay well and safe. 
 

The school is holding a Sports Festival Fun Day on 
Thursday 2 July from 11 am.  Parents are welcome 
to come along  for the day and join us for a BBQ 
lunch.  Sports to be held are: 
 Gymnastics 
 Skipping 
 Matariki Activities 
 Fun with Garth from Sport Waikato 
 
Notice to follow with full details 
 
There is an ever increasing pile of un-named lost 
property sitting at school unclaimed.  Please 
come and have a look and claim what is your  
children's as at the end of the term all will be sent to a 
deserving cause.  
 
Our very popular Oxford Pie Fundraiser has returned 
for another year, see the order form enclosed.  All 
proceeds go directly to the support of all children at 
Pukeatua School so go ask your friends and neigh-
bours and help make it a success.  Orders and  
payment must be received by Wednesday 1 July.  
Pies can be collected from the Multi Purpose Room 
on Wednesday 29 July.  



District   
notices 

Principal’s Message        
   Welcome back to work Wendy!  After a knee replacement it's 
good to see the Newsletter looking good! The last few  
weeks have gone quickly and I thank all the staff for helping  
keep the office running!   
    We have seen a good number of new children this month and the 
current roll  sits on 91 children.  Hopefully that will enable us to 
keep all present staff for next year!  
    It's good to see that Netball and Rugby will start for the children 
next term.  Many have told me that they are involved and cannot 
wait till the season starts.  Soccer has started already for 
some!   Arohena School are also keen to run the interschool cross-
country event early next term as well!  Friday July 31st!   That is 
good for them as the day is a good fundraiser for the school!   The 
children may need to train over the holidays or maybe just keep on 
being active and get outside!  
    This year we were expecting to be visited by the ERO (Education 
Review Office) team.  Because of the covid situation, they have 
postponed visits until further notice.  (to the joy of many 
schools??)   In the meantime the ERO office is gathering infor-
mation on how schools coped with the lockdown and the move from 
Level 4 to level 1.  For us the change seemed to happen easily and 
now we are all back to school it seems a while ago that we were all 
a bit apprehensive and wondering about the future.  We are not out 
of the woods however and the country's borders do present a new 
challenge!  
   Last Friday a hardy group of children took up the challenge of the 
Mid Winter swim.  The water temperature was pretty low but all 
the children got their hair wet, felt invigorated and enjoyed the hot 
milo afterwards!  Well done children.  We were lucky there was no 
frost that morning!  
    We have passed the shortest day of the year and so far winter 
has been pretty kind!  But as an old friend once told me.. “As the 
days get longer the frosts get stronger!”  Summer will be here soon! 
 
 

Quote of the Week 
“Be who you are and say what you feel, because those who 
mind don’t matter and those who matter don’t mind.”   

        Bernard M Baruch 
 

Pupils of the Week 
Ghleanne Suyat, Lachlan McLean, Mia Barrowcliffe, Frankie Turpin, 

Hailee Shelley, Enja Barrowcliffe, Audrey Calingacion,  

Oliver McLean, Indee Hine, Sarah-Lee Franklin, Daniel Le Normand, 
Daniel Lewis, Jake Gillespie, Zane Franklin, Brooklyn Turpin,  

Caitlin Friend 

 

 Principal Award 
Sarah-Lee Franklin  -  Being a Star in Room One 
Tommy McBeth  -  Great work habits and effort in Mathematics 

           
 

John  McLean   Principal 

CASUALTY CALF  
COLLECTION 

 
Starting collection 2nd July 

 
Your Local collectors are  
Bruce and Karen Telfer 

 
Any new or changes to Clients or 

payments phone : 
 07 8724774 or Text 027 2289 126 

 
Payments are usually paid early  

November and can be directed to 
either the client or donated to a club/

school or charity of choice which  
collectively can be worthwhile 

CAMBRIDGE BABYSITTERS 
 

Cambridge Babysitters is a trusted 
child care service that hires out 
babysitters to families. Each 
babysitter has been interviewed 
and reviewed, so you can trust 
them with your children! All you 
need to do is send us a few details 
and we will match the right 
babysitter to your household.  
Details include: 

 Address 

 Contact number 

 Time and Date of Babysitting 

 Age of your children 
 

Please reach out if you have any 
questions. 
 

10% Discount on your first book-
ing!  Use the promo code:  
MYFIRSTSITTER 

 
Kind Regards 
Holly Mills 
 
Contact Details: 
Phone number: 0279082933 
Email address: cambridgesit-
ters@gmail.com 
Website address: 
www.cambridgebabysitters.net 

mailto:cambridgesitters@gmail.com
mailto:cambridgesitters@gmail.com
http://www.cambridgebabysitters.net

